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Dear Dean Hylleberg,
It has come to our attention that the work of Prof. Nyborg of the Department of Psychology, University of Aarhus, Denmark, is currently under the scrutiny of a committee, at the behest of the director of this institute. 

 
The work in question concerns sex differences in IQ, which Prof. Nyborg has demonstrated to equal 4 IQ point IQ favoring males. The work has been published in the scientific (peer-reviewed) journal Personality and Individual Differences (2005).

 
As scientists in the area of differential psychology, we are interested, inter alia, in the nature and the causes of group differences in IQ. Many such group differences have been established. These include sex differences in spatial IQ test scores, differences between US Afro-American and Caucasian American in a variety of IQ test scores, and cohort (generational) differences in full scale IQ test scores. The fact that these group differences in IQ test scores exist, is beyond any reasonable doubt, as one can read in any good introductory textbook. However, the scientifically important issues are: what is the exact nature of the group differences (including the hypothesis that they are due to measurement bias), how exactly do the groups differ, and what are the causes of these differences. In his scientific, peer-reviewed work, prof. Nyborg has attempted to address these issues, specifically with respect to sex differences in IQ test scores.  

 
For the record, we would like to express our dismay at the fact that this work of Prof. Nyborg is subject to the scrutiny of a committee. The fact that Prof. Nyborg’s work has been published in a mainstream, peer-reviewed journal implies that this work has already been carefully scrutinized by his peers (reviewers) and by the editor of the journal. His subject matter, sex differences in IQ remains an important and poorly understood subject in field of differential psychology. 

 
Of course, one may disagree with Prof. Nyborg’s statistical methods and his conclusions, but such disagreement is part and parcel of any scientific endeavor. More importantly, the scientific evaluation of Prof. Nyborg’s work can and should be left to the scientific community. The instatement of a committee to this end seems to us to be pointless, and needlessly damaging to the good reputation of Prof. Nyborg.  

 

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Conor V. Dolan






Jelte M. Wicherts, MSc
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 Dr. Jan te Nijenhuis
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